Brimrod Primary School Newsletter Friday 17th June 2022





Brimrod Primary School Values

Challenge, Aspire, Create and Achieve.

*

This Week's winners:

Good to be green: **Year 6**Attendance: **Year 6**Punctuality: **Year 6**

Home Learning Superstars!!!!

Year 1 Muhammad Mubashir

Year 2 Muhammad Sultan

Year 3 Areeba Bhatti

Year 4 Shani Zulfiqar

Year 5 Safa Usman

Year 6 Taha Umer Butt



	Attendance	Punctuality
	No. of sessions missed	No. of late marks
Nursery	11	3
Reception	19	12
Year 1	8	12
Year 2	26	4
Year 3	22	2
Year 4	3	6
Year 5	3	5
Year 6	1	1
*	Attendance Stars Year 6	Punctuality Stars Year 6

Healthy Eating at Brimrod

**

Snacking

We understand that snacks can be an important part of the diet of young people and can contribute positively towards a balanced diet. Children may bring in fruit/vegetables, cheese or breadsticks for their mid-morning break. Snacks high in fat and sugar such as <u>biscuits and crisps are not allowed.</u> Early Years and Key Stage 1 pupils are provided with an additional free piece of fruit on a daily basis.

Drinking water

The National Nutritional Standards for Healthy School Lunches recommend that drinking water should be available to all pupils, every day, free of charge. We encourage children to drink plenty of water and ask **children to bring their own** water bottle to school each day to access drinking water throughout the day.

Packed Lunches

Our whole school food policy gives clear guidance about what should be included in a healthy packed lunch. <u>Fizzy drinks, bars of chocolate, and sweets are not allowed</u>. Reminder slips will be placed in lunch boxes as a reward or a reminder to parents about what should be included.

Use of food as a reward

The school does not encourage the regular eating of sweets or other foods high in sugar or fats, especially as a reward for good behaviour or academic or other achievements. If you wish to bring in something for your child's birthday then please bring in pencils, balloons etc. or a book/game for the class library.

News and Notices

Friday 17th June 2022



Names on Jumpers

<u>Please can I remind parents/carers that every jumper/cardigan must have the child's name in.</u> Classes have 30+ jumpers of similar sizes and staff cannot spend valuable teaching time trying to work out which jumper belongs to who.



Year 4 Times Table Check

Well done to all those children who took the times table test this week in Year 4. You have worked really hard and we are really proud of you!!!



Diversity Week

Next week is Diversity Week where each class looks at different cultures and religions through music, art, dance and cookery. The children then share what they have learned about their class' chosen country with the rest of the school at the end of the week in a special assembly. This is a lovely week for our children who really enjoy learning about how we are different and similar.



MP visit regarding Holborn Street

On Friday 24th June, Chris Clarkson (MP) and two other local councillors will be in school to talk to us and the children about the issues on the one way system. Our School Council will be talking to them but if you have anything you would like to share with them regarding traffic calming on Holborn Street, please email it into the school office. Thank you



Warm Weather

We are enjoying a period of warm weather at the moment, which may not last, however when the sun is out please can I ask parents/carers to apply sun cream to your child before they leave for school. If they have a cap then this can also be brought into school as long as it is named.



Road safety on Finsbury Street / Holborn Street

Please can I ask parents/carers to talk to your children about staying safe when walking to school. Children (and parents) should be walking on the pavement and **not in the middle of the road.** It is very busy around school, with cars in all areas and the only way to keep them safe is to model road safety and ensure they stay on the pavements.

Dates for the Diary

Wb Monday 20th June 2022—Diversity Week

Friday 24th June 2022—Year 3 Linking school event

Thursday 30th June or Friday 1st July 2022 - Sports Day (weather dependent)

Tuesday 5th July 2022—Year 6 Transition to high school

Tuesday 5th July 2022—School move up day

Friday 8th July—Eid Parties



Brimrod Primary School Values

Challenge, Aspire, Create and Achieve.

Online Safety Friday 17th June 2022





Please see the school website for more information on online safety and the school policies.